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VFW HONORS LOCAL  
TEACHERS OF THE YEAR 

The teachers pictured were nominated by their 
principals for the Smart/Maher VFW National 

Citizenship Education Teacher award:  Sydney 
Koenig (Elementary), Rick Orr (High School), 

and Lori Schwartz (Middle School).  These 
teachers were honored at a banquet at 
Bowersock Brothers VFW Post 6772 in 

Spencerville in November. Pictured with Post 
Commander Jessica Wegesin. 
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23-24 SHS Athletes of the Year Award   

Congratulations to Grace Goecke and 
Carter Sudhoff for their athletic 
accomplishments during their careers at 
Spencerville High School!   

They were awarded their plaques at a 
presentation during the Varsity Boys Home 
game vs. Lincolnview on January 10th. 

2025 Yearbook Order Form 
See Page 24 for more info!! 
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ELEMENTARY UPDATE 
Mrs. Susan Wagner, Principal 

I hope this message finds you well and refreshed after a delightful winter break! It's time to 
embrace the new opportunities and challenges that await us for the rest of the 2024/2025 
school year.  

Spencerville Elementary is excited to present our Family Parent night on March 6 from 6-7. 
More information will be sent home. Please mark your calendars now for this exciting event!  

A huge shout out to Frank Jennings, local business owner of Frank's Contracting and Snow 
Removal, for offering to be the Grinch in our first ever Grinch vs Santa face off. Mr. Gephart 
was our jolly old St Nick and these two brought some magic to our students at our special 
assembly.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Students do go outside during the winter months. We feel it’s important for them to be in 
the fresh air and have the opportunity to play. Please be sure that your child has a hat, 
gloves, scarf and boots.   

There are resources that support student learning on the parent link of the elementary 
school website. Feel free to use those and do not hesitate to ask your child’s teacher for 
support on how to use them if needed. We are all here as a team to ensure each child is 
successful.   

Important dates to remember:  

Family Parent Night March 6 from 6-7  
ELA (English Language Arts) state test for grades 3 and 4 are April 2 and 3.   
Math state test for grades 3 and 4 are April 24 and 25.   
Kindergarten registration will open February 15.   
Kindergarten orientation is April 3rd  from 6-7.  
Kindergarten Screening is May 13 and 14. Information about scheduling will be sent out 
later.   
Every Day Counts!! I want to take a moment to highlight the crucial role that regular 
attendance plays in the academic success and overall well-being of our elementary 
students.  
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Every Day Counts!! I want to take a moment to highlight the crucial role that regular 
attendance plays in the academic success and overall well-being of our elementary 
students.  

Why does attendance matter?  

Building Foundations: Consistent attendance is the cornerstone of a successful 
academic journey. Each day in the classroom builds upon the previous one, and 
regular attendance ensures that students can fully grasp concepts, participate in 
discussions, and engage in hands-on activities that lay the foundation for future 
learning.  
Social Growth: School is not just about academics; it's a place where children develop 
social skills, form friendships, and learn to collaborate with others. Regular attendance 
allows students to build and nurture these essential relationships, contributing to their 
emotional and social development.  
Establishing Routine: A consistent school routine helps children develop time 
management skills and a sense of responsibility. By attending school regularly, 
students learn the importance of punctuality and discipline, skills that will serve them 
well throughout their academic and professional lives.  
Maximizing Learning Opportunities: Teachers carefully plan lessons to cover the 
curriculum, and each class contributes to a child's overall understanding. Missing even 
a day of school means missing out on valuable learning experiences. Regular 
attendance ensures that students make the most of the educational opportunities 
provided.  

How can parents/guardians help?  
Prioritize Attendance: Make attendance a priority in your family. Set a routine that 
emphasizes the importance of going to bed early, waking up on time, and being 
prepared for the school day.  
Communicate: If your child is unable to attend school, please inform us as soon as 
possible. Open communication allows us to support your child's learning and address any 
challenges they may be facing.  
Celebrate Achievements: Recognize and celebrate your child's attendance milestones. 
Positive reinforcement can motivate students to maintain good attendance habits.  
Remember, every day counts in the educational journey of our young learners. By 
working together, we can create an environment where every child feels supported, 
engaged, and ready to succeed.  
 
Here's to a fantastic return and a successful journey ahead. May 
the new year bring us growth, accomplishments, and memorable 
shared experiences.  
 
Mrs. Susan Wagner, Elementary Principal 
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HIGH SCHOOL UPDATE 
Mr. Scott Gephart, Principal 

 

I hope everyone had a nice holiday break.  It is indeed 
remarkable how quickly time flies during the school year.  It seems 
like yesterday we just started the school year.  As we start the 
second semester, staying involved in your child’s academic 
progress is crucial, and the use of tools like ProgressBook can 
greatly assist parents in keeping track of their child’s performance.  
Please take advantage of this great resource.   

During the next few months, Mr. Baumgartner will be meeting with students for next 
year’s classes/schedules.  Mr. Baumgartner does a fantastic job of explaining all the 
requirements for each grade level.  If your son/daughter is a sophomore or junior and is 
interested in Apollo, it is important they speak with Mr. Baumgartner and register online as 
well.  Several programs at Apollo fill up quickly.  If you have any questions regarding 
scheduling for next year, please do not hesitate to contact Mr. Baumgartner or myself. 

I know spring seems a long way off with the cold temperatures but it will be here 
before we know it.  During the late winter/early spring, we will have the ACT and state 
testing.  On some of the days, we will be running on an adjusted schedule.  The testing 
dates will be as follows: 

ACT for juniors will be February 25th – all juniors will be excused from their 
afternoon classes following testing 

3rd – 4th grade ELA will be April 2nd and 3rd  
5th – 8th grade ELA and High School English II will be April 8th and 9th  
3rd – 4th grade Math will be April 24th and 25th   
5th – 8th grade Math and High School Algebra I and Geometry will be April 22nd 

and 23rd     
5th & 8th grade Science and High School Biology, American History, and 

Government will be April 29th and 30th   
We recognize that our students work very hard and do not want these tests to cause 

anxiety.  We would like you to discuss the importance of the tests with your child, as they 
are important to our district.  They allow us to analyze the effectiveness of our academic 
programs and make needed changes to ensure our students are getting the best education 
possible.  For the high school classes, this is a requirement for graduation.  You can help 
alleviate any stress your child may feel by making sure he or she gets adequate sleep the 
night before and proper nutrition the morning of his or her test. 

I know the seniors are counting down the days until graduation.  While it seems like a 
long way off, it will be here before we know it.  Graduation will be held Sunday, May 25th at 
2pm in the competition gym.  Just a reminder, school, athletic, and Apollo fees will need to 
be taken care of by May 1st.   

As always, if you have any questions or concerns regarding your son/daughter please 
feel free to contact their teachers or me at 419-647-4111 or gepharts@svbearcats.org.  
Thank you for allowing our staff to share in your student’s success! 
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MIDDLE SCHOOL UPDATE 
Mr. John Zerbe, Principal 

 
Welcome back from a long Christmas break, I am happy to have all of the students back at 
school.  As we resume our school year, let's approach the upcoming months with 
positivity and determination.  Each day is an opportunity, so let's support one another, 
embrace new challenges, and make the most of the time we have. Together, we can 
create an environment where everyone feels valued and inspired to reach their full 
potential.  Here are a few highlights of our school year so far:  
 
September 
The new block schedule has been a success.  Our teachers are able to have direct 
instructional time and integrated instructional time. 
FAME is continuing with more of a career focus. 
PBIS leadership team met in October to begin developing school wide expectations. 
 
October 
7th/8th grade quiz bowl @UNOH. 
Middle School music concert. 
Red Ribbon week. 
8th grade students read the story “War Horse” and followed up with a class trip to 
Marmon Valley where they experienced horse riding, care for a horse, and campfire 
readings. A big thanks to the Ed-Foundation for their support on this project.  
8th grade students visited Airstream in Jackson Center to tour the facility and also be 
challenged on using math in the workplace.  
 
November 
The Building Leadership Team attended the Ohio Middle Level Association conference 
on November 7th and 8th. The keynote speaker was Weston Kieschnick who focused on 
student engagement. It was a great time for professional development and relationship 
building. 
Veterans Day program. 
Patriot Pen Winners: 1st Place-Anna Waldrop, 2nd Place-Maxswell Jurek, 3rd Place-Grant 
Layman. 
VFW honored Lori Schwartz as Teacher of the Year for Middle School. 
Parent/Teacher Conferences. 
Quiz Bowl for 7th/8th Graders ended in a successful competition – taking 2nd place in the 
county!  Team members were Kinsley Myers (8th), Lauren Clement (8th), Cordelia 
Gallimore (8th), and Layla Neace (7th).  
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2023 Patriot’s Pen Winners  

December 
Spelling Bee – Lena Whetstone (7th) Champion, Leah Riffle (5th) Runner-up  
5th grade BOTVIN program wrapped up in-house.  
6th/7th/8th grade successful band/choir concert. 
Christmas activity day 
Roselawn Manor Hygiene Drive - 1,000 hygiene items collected for the residents at 
Roselawn Manor and delivered before Christmas 

January 
5th/6th grade Quiz Bowl teams will begin county competitions at Lima Shawnee.  State 
testing will be here soon. In April, all middle school students will take the math and ELA 
tests, and 5th/8th grade students will take the science test.  Teachers/students have been 
preparing for these tests since day one. 
 
I would also like to remind you that it is important for the home to make attendance a 
priority.  When your child will be absent, please call Billie at 419-647-4112 with the 
reason.  If your child has an appointment that requires them to leave early, please have all 
communication go through Billie.  Call or send a note in so we have an exit slip ready for 
the teacher.  If you must communicate with your child during the school day, please do 
not text or directly call them.  We will be more than happy to deliver a message.  Cell 
phones are not to be used by students during the school day. 
 
I can be reached at 419-647-4112 x 3102 or email zerbejohn@svbearcats.org. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 
 
 

John Zerbe 
Principal, Spencerville Middle School 
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Spencerville Local Schools recognized our 
2025 Board Members during the January 

meeting in honor of School Board Recognition 
Month.  Each board member received a small 
token of our appreciation and were thanked 
for the countless hours spent working and 

planning for our staff, students, school, and 
community. 

Left to Right:  Spencer Clum, Ryan 
McMichael, President Clarke Prichard, Vice 

President Liz Klaus, Nate Pohlman 
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Spencerville Elementary Named One of Two “Distinguished” Ohio Schools  

  
The Spencerville Local School District is proud to announce that Spencerville 
Elementary School has been named a National Elementary and Secondary 
Education Act (ESEA) “Distinguished” School by the Ohio Department of Education 
and Workforce.   
 
Spencerville Elementary is one of just two schools in Ohio that are being nationally 
recognized for exceptional student achievement. The National ESEA Distinguished 
Schools Program publicly recognizes qualifying federally funded schools for the 
outstanding academic achievements of their students. It highlights the efforts of 
schools across the country that are making significant improvements for their 
students.   
 
This prestigious recognition is a testament to the hard work and dedication of our 
students, staff, and community. As part of this honor, members of the elementary 
leadership team will attend the National ESEA Conference in Austin, Texas, this 
February. This event will gather over 3,000 educators from across the country, 
featuring more than 100 inspiring sessions led by renowned speakers. It's a 
wonderful chance for our team to learn, connect, and bring fresh ideas back to our 
school.  
 
In addition, the elementary staff will also attend and present at the Ohio Association 
of Administrators of State & Federal Education Programs (OAASFEP) Spring 
Conference this April, in Columbus, ensuring that we continue to share our success 
story and learn from others in the field.  
 
Congratulations to Spencerville Elementary Principal Susie Wagner and her 
amazing staff for receiving this prestigious award. We are extremely proud of your 
ongoing hard work and commitment to our students and school community!  
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Spencerville Schools was pleased to host a wonderful community breakfast for our 
Senior Citizens prepared by our hard-working cafeteria staff on Tuesday, December 
3rd. The event was well attended and everyone who joined us had the opportunity 

to win some beautiful Christmas decorations to take home and they were 
entertained by the talented High School Varsity Singers under the direction of Mrs. 

Amanda Beining. Thank you to who all joined us and we hope to see everyone again 
at our next Breakfast Event.  

Senior  
Citizen’s  

Breakfast 
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Thank you so much to the 
Spencerville community for 

supporting our Kindergarten 
Giving Tree.  We raised over $500 

for the Spencerville Food 
Pantry.  The season really is about 
giving and we appreciate you so 

much! Thank you!!!  

Thank you Spencerville 
community and Mrs Lyon's class 

for your very generous gift!!  

CONGRATULATIONS!! 
Coach Sensabaugh - 300 Career Wins 

December 14, 2024 
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MAKE A DIFFERENCE DAY - May 7, 2025 
ATTN:  Spencerville Community Members 

Please remember to contact Greg Ekis by email at ekisg@svbearcats.org or by phone at 
(419) 647-4111 x3241 to sign up for the high school’s day of service that will be held on 
May 7th (weather permiƫng).  There is no job too small for the high school students to un-
dertake and all students will be supervised by an adult during the acƟvity. 

Supervised students will provide free labor to complete any jobs that have been requested 
by local individuals and/or groups.  Anyone interested in having students assist with lawn 
care, landscaping, indoor or outdoor spring clean-up, spring maintenance, painƟng/
staining, etc. should contact Mr. Ekis to be added to the job list.  Perhaps you may not be in 
need of assistance, but know someone that could benefit from the day’s acƟvity such as a 
neighbor, friend, family member, parishioner , etc.  Consider providing that individuals 
name, address and work to be done in order to add him/her to the list of jobs.     

No job is too small to be considered! 

As a community member, please consider contacƟng Mr. Ekis with any issues you feel could 
be managed by the students during the scheduled work day. As a staff, we feel it is our re-
sponsibility to provide a foundaƟon upon which students can build a sense of service and 

responsibility to their community that will conƟnue throughout their lifeƟme.   
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The Junior Class of Spencerville High School is excited to 
reveal our 2025 Junior and Senior Prom Theme: 

Light up 
The Night 

Saturday, April 26, 2025 
Veterans Memorial  Civic and Convention Center 

 Lima, OH 
 

If you are a junior class parent who would be 
interested in making a donation towards a successful 

prom, please email ekisk@svbearcats.org. 

Spencerville is once again participating in the Ohio YMCA's 
Youth & Government (YAG) Program. This initiative offers 
young people hands-on experience in the American 
democratic process by providing practical training in the 
theory and operations of Ohio state government. Teens in 
the program learn about the legislative process, how to 
research and draft bills, and how elections work. Their efforts 
culminate in attending the state conference, where they serve 
as delegates and debate their bills on the legislative floor. 
Some participants have even had their bills passed into law! 

The YAG program aims to nurture life skills and character 
traits that empower teens to become engaged, responsible 

adults. All activities are designed with the following goals: 

· Providing leadership training and preparing youth to contribute to a democratic society 

· Sparking interest in and understanding of U.S. and state government functions 

· Offering opportunities for civic engagement and promoting awareness of key social issues 

· Building self-confidence, encouraging self-expression, and fostering tolerance for diverse 
perspectives 

Promoting ethical decision-making in public policy development 

If you'd like to support the program, follow us on social media to learn about fundraisers and stay 
updated on our group's progress toward this year's conference. You can find us on Facebook 
at Spencerville YMCA Youth & Government and on Instagram at spencervillebcatyag. 

If you know a student in grades 9-12 who may be interested in joining, encourage them to speak 
with Ms. Brenneman. We've already begun meeting, but it's not too late to get involved! 
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The Spencerville third and fourth grade classes both displayed Christmas trees at the Allen 
County Museum’s Christmas Tree Festival. It was a great opportunity to have the students be able 
to take part in a community event at the museum. Both grades made ornaments pertaining to 
their areas of study in class. Third grade made ornaments reflecting a pioneer Christmas, while 
the fourth grade concentrated on Ohio history with a Christmas in Ohio theme. Students were 
given a bonus opportunity if they visited their class’s tree and took their picture by it. We plan to 
make this a yearly tradition with the third and fourth grade students. We would like to thank the 
school for the donation of the Christmas trees to decorate and the 
P.T.O. for their donation toward the supplies for making ornaments. 

Rebekah Stemen, 3rd Grade Teacher 

Rachel Abel, 4th Grade Teacher 
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Looking Ahead…. 
Wednesday, January 29th - 2-hour delay (Teacher In-service) 

Monday, February 17th - No School (President’s Day) 
 Friday, March 28th - End of the 3rd Quarter 

Wednesday, April 16th - 1-hour Early Dismissal 
Thursday, April 17th - No School 

Friday, April 18th - No School 
Monday, April 21st - No School 

Saturday, April 12th - K-12 Art Show (10a-4p) 
Sunday, May 25th - Graduation - Class of 2025 - Main Gym 

 Middle School Spelling Bee - Wednesday, December 11th 

Participants 

Congratulations to our 24/25 Spelling Bee Winners! 

Champion: Lena Whetstone 

Runner-up:  Leah Riffle 
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Each year, nearly 68,800 students in sixth through eighth grades enter the 
VFW’s Patriot’s Pen youth essay contest for a chance to win their share of nearly $1 
million in state and national awards. Each first place state winner receives a 
minimum of $500 at the national level, and the national first place winner wins 
$5,000!   

Congratulations to our local winners Ann Waldrop, Makswell Jurek and Grant 
Layman. 
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We celebrated Grinch Day, our field trip to OSU 
Lima for a play and Kewpee and Pajama day which 
we earned as a class reward!  
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Exploring the Airstream Experience: A Field Trip to Remember 
Pam Shumate 

I wanted to take a moment to share my excitement and reflections on our recent field trip to Airstream in 
Jackson Center, Ohio, which took place in October. The experience was both fun and educational for our 
students. 

During the trip, we participated in four engaging sessions: 

Production Floor Tour: Students had the opportunity to tour the production floor and witness 
firsthand how Airstream campers are made. This was a guided tour with full explanation at each 
step of the process. 

Measurement Activity: This session not only helped develop essential skills but also provided 
Airstream with insights into potential future workers. Many students embraced mistakes as valuable 
learning opportunities during this activity. Upon finishing the measuring activity on paper, students 
were instructed on using a drill, and the activity was performed with wood. 

Heritage Center Exploration: We explored the Heritage Center and learned about the rich history of 
Airstream campers. Students connected with the past and uncovered fascinating facts about these 
iconic vehicles. 

3-D Modeling Session: A design engineer guided us through a 3-D modeling session, offering 
insight into the design process for new campers. Students had the chance to ask questions and 
deepen their understanding of what it means to be a designer. 

Overall, the field trip significantly enriched our students' learning experiences and opened their eyes to 
various career paths. I appreciate everyone's support in making this trip a success! 
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Engaging Students Through Garden Design 

Pam Shumate and Rachel Munshower 

 
This past fall, our 8th grade students had the opportunity to participate in an exciting activity: 
Garden Design. This initiative was designed to enhance learning, foster teamwork, and ignite 
creativity among our students. 

In November, students gathered to engage in Garden Design. The objective of this activity was to 
create a functional and aesthetically pleasing garden layout. Students gathered information 
through measuring the available space, conducting internet research, and discussing scale 
drawings. They had the flexibility to work in teams or independently, allowing for diverse ideas 
and approaches.  Students also looked at complain planting to be able to utilize the space of their 
design to grow the most produce.  

Design Analysis and Voting 
Once the designs were completed, they were analyzed based on a rubric that evaluated creativity, 
functionality, and presentation. The top 8 designs were then organized in the office for a voting 
process. After a day of enthusiastic voting, the winning design was chosen. 

Congratulations to our Winners! 
We are thrilled to announce that the winners of the Garden 
Design Challenge are Shelby Solomon (left)  and Willough 
Huebner (right)! Their innovative design stood out among the 
entries and truly captured the spirit of the challenge. 

Learning Outcomes 
Through this activity, students were able to: 

Develop critical thinking skills by analyzing the space and 
determining the best design elements. 

Enhance communication and collaboration by discussing 
ideas and sharing responsibilities within their teams. 

Apply knowledge of design principles and environmental 
science in a practical setting. 

Conclusion 

The response from students was overwhelmingly positive. Many great ideas and designs were 
created by students. We are very excited to put this design into action this spring outside of the 
Middle School Wing. Thank you to everyone who participated and contributed to making this 
event memorable!   
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Established in 1947, the Voice of Democracy audio-essay program provides high 
school students with the unique opportunity to express themselves in regards to a 
democratic and patriotic-themed recorded essay.  Each year, nearly 25,000 ninth 
through 12th grade students from across the country enter to win their share of 
more than $1 million in educational scholarships and incentives awarded through 
the program.  

Congratulations to our local winners (L to R):   

1st - Alex Ross, 2nd - Beau Kyler, 3rd - Gavin Schwartz 
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Mr. Ekis' tenth-grade health students  

took on their final project last semester 

by hosting a Health Fair on January 17th 

for Mrs. Cook’s  2nd grade homeroom. 

The second graders had the opportunity to learn about many different health topics 
such as stress, nutrition, hygiene, safety of all types, and the benefits of sleep.   

The high school students had created brochures and posters, and invited the students 
to participate in hands-on activities.   
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